THORPE SALVIN PARISH COUNCIL 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL WHICH WAS HELD AT ST. PETER’S CHURCH ON MONDAY 11TH OF NOVEMBER 2024 AT 7PM. 

Present
Cllr A Colclough
Cllr M Collingwood
Cllr J Cox
Cllr C Marsh
Parish Clerk Mrs R Thompson


1) Welcome to Public Comments or questions from members of the public (15-30 minutes will be allowed) 
None present.

2) To receive any apologies for absence
Cllr M Johnson 

3) To declare any interests necessary for this meeting and to identify any agenda items from which the press and public should be excluded due to the confidential nature of the business. 
None

4) To approve the minutes of the meeting held on the 14th of October 2024. 
Approved by all.

5) Matters Arising 
a) Sorby Field - Play Area report, grass cutting, etc 
Cllr Colclough advised that the grass has been cut this week, there are 2 outstanding cuts for this year. The safety report for the playground remains at low risk, Cllr Colclough suggested that the Parish Council ask RMBC for an itemised costed list for the work that needs carrying out to bring items graded low risk down to very low risk. Cllr Colclough to contact Brenton McKeiver at RMBC

b) Village Maintenance – Sorby verge wooden posts, Coronation Garden, Road Sweep, etc. 
The matter of the wooden posts is deferred to the next meeting. 
Cllr Colclough advised that the Road Sweep by RMBC was not carried out as planned, he contacted them and the reply received was that the vehicle was temporarily out of service, Cllr Colclough is awaiting a date for the sweep to take place and will update once received Cllr Colclough added that has requested quotes from a private Road Sweep company. All agreed that if the price is equivalent to that of RMBC’s then the Council will go ahead and book. 


c) CCTV 
Cllr Collingwood advised that all 4 cameras in the Parish are now installed and are active. Cllr Collingwood reported that RMBC had received 2 queries relating to the function of the cameras. In both instances the residents were shown  images by RMBC to confirm that the CCTV does not in any way overlook private properties, therefore the Parish Council are content to not consider repositioning any cameras for this reason alone.However, it was noted that the images captured by one of the cameras may eventually be compromised due to the foliage of a resident’s overhanging trees. 
Cllr Collingwood to ask RMBC to confirm that this is not causing any interference with the images at this time. 
Cllr Collingwood agreed to contact RMBC to enquire if there would be a cost for moving the camera should the need arise.
Members thanked Cllr Collingwood for the work he has done on the CCTV project. 

d) Road Safety 
It was noted that some residents have made comments that Harthill Road has been closed recently due to 2 accidents. There has been an increase in road traffic incidents within the Parish in the last couple of months. In relation to the Harthill Road / Packman Lane junction, it has previously been  suggested to RMBC that to reduce the likelihood of further incidents Packman Road could be a one way road from the crossroads down towards the train station, RMBC have previously refused this proposal. Cllr Marsh suggested improved signage may improve the road safety. Cllr Marsh agreed to contact Andy Lee at RMBC to request he review the matter, 

e) Village Sign
Cllr Cox  has discussed having assistance from a local farmer who could help by the loan of his tele-handler and driver  when ready but a bit of preparation is required first.
 
f) Footpaths
Cllr cox reported that an issue with the public footpaths through farmland within the Parish is still not resolved and will contact the footpaths officer and invite them back to the Parish to inspect them themselves. 

g) Christmas Decorations
It was noted that Cllr Johnson was arranging the Christmas tree. As a fall-back Cllr Collingwood stated he would be prepared to erect the light tree that has been used for the past 2 years. If this fall back position is required then some tidying up work of the light tree is needed.


6) Planning Matters 
a) New Application 
i) The Planning Appeal relating to the Barn on Common Road- has not yet been decided on. Cllr Cox agreed to email the planning officer to note the Paris council’s objection.
b) Decisions 
None to note.

7) Finance
a) Current Balances
Current Account £23,419.57
Reserve Account £5249.63
Clerk to provide a finance projection at the January meeting. 
b) Review of VAT reclaim
VAT reclaim circulated to members. £220.05 to be reclaimed. 
Approved by all 

c) Cheques to be signed 
Approved by all.

Thorpe Salvin PCC – Church Hire £500
Hugo Fox – Website fee £11.99
Salaries -£467.56
HMRC -£22.80

8) Report by Borough Councillors 
None present 

9) Correspondence
Cllr Collingwood noted the formal email received from one resident regarding the CCTV. A reply has been sent and advised that the Parish Council would confirm to them a decision once RMBC have confirmed if the camera image is compromised.

The Clerk advised that the next CAP meeting is on the 5th of December via Teams at 4pm. Cllr Collingwood advised that he will not be able to attend and will contact Cllr Johnson to see if she can.

10) Councillor’s items for discussion only 
Cllr Collingwood advised that the defibrillator in the Parish had been taken by the Ambulance service recently, thankfully not being used. The defibrillator has been returned, checkedand is again available for emergency situations.

11) Date of next meeting 
13th January 2025 at 7pm.
